Village of Crooksville

Council Workshop Meeting
July 14, 2025

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following council members present: Mr.
Locke, Mr. Loomis, Mr. Redfern, Ms. Smith and Mr. Walters. Lacey Tumblin and Courtney
Edwards were also present.

First up on the agenda, Mrs. Tumblin stated that she will look over all the documents that have
been sent over for the baby pool. It has been signed by Patterson Pool, everyone has approved it,
there is a Resolution for it, and she will look back over it tomorrow and sign it. We should be
good to move forward. If things go well, it should be able to open for the next pool season.

Next up, Mrs. Tumblin stated that Grant said both B1/B6 stations are set and back filled at about
75%, both vaults are in, and piping connected. Electrical work will begin soon and the force
main on N State Stis scheduled for next week. They will be working with the generators,
insulation of the manholes to the direct sewer to the new lift stations. Final work will include

demo of the old stations.
Next, Reservoir #3 will have surveyors at the dam this week.

Mrs. Tumblin, Mrs. Edwards, Grant Schooley, a surveyor and Scott with Verandas all walked a
potential path for the Industrial Dr sidewalk project. The surveyor took some time out there to
figure out where the crossing may be after the railroad track and a few other things, and they will

all be getting together again.

Next up, Mrs. Tumblin stated that there has been a lot of complaints regarding pool parties from
6-8pm. They had a brief discussion and agreed that next pool season they will do pool parties
Monday-Thursday from 8-10pm and Friday-Sunday 6-8pm & 8-10pm. The pool will be closing
August 16" and Doggie Day on the 17%. They will be doing another set of swim lessons starting
July 21%,

Up next, Chief Wallace was present with two new people for Fire/EMS. Dallas Taylor and
Matthew Taylor were present to introduce themselves. Chief Wallace stated that they are
registered for the free volunteer firefighter course.

Chief Wallace passed out a flyer for their 279 annual Fundraiser Banquet. It will be Saturday,
October 11 starting at 4pm.

Next, Chief Wallace stated he would like to go for a $1.5 mil levy. He states if they can get one
to pass that can get people the competitive wage. If both pass, we could put in for truck
replacement. He has put in for $40,000 through AFG Grant, and they were just awarded a $6500
EMS Grant for equipment.



Mr. Redfern stated that there is a pothole at McKinley/Logan St. Mr. Hampton stated that he had
a complaint from a resident of a pothole at Wilson St. Mrs. Tumblin stated that she would get

with the guys about it.
Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned.
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Courtney Edwards
Fiscal Officer
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